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DIVISION MEMORANDUM 
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ADMINISTRATION OF BEGINNING OF SCHOOL YEAR (BOSY) 

COMPREHENSIVE RAPID LITERACY ASSESSEMENT (CRLA) TO INCOMING 
GRADE ONE 

 
To: OIC, Office of the Assistant Schools Division Superintendent 

 Chief Education Supervisors 
  Curriculum Implementation Division 

  School Governance and Operations Division 

 Education Program Supervisors 
 Public Schools District Supervisors 

 Heads of Public Elementary and Integrated Schools 
 All Others Concerned 

 
 

1. Relative to the conduct of End of School Year (EOSY) Reading Program, this office 

announces the administration of the Beginning of School Year (BOSY) 
Comprehensive Rapid Literacy Assessment (CRLA) to incoming grade one learners 

for School Year 2023-2024 starting July 10-13, 2023. 
 

2.  Results of this assessment shall be used in identifying beneficiaries of EOSY 
Reading Program. 

 
3. Assessment Results should be submitted on or before July 14, 2023 to Dr. Merlie 

J. Rubio, CRLA focal person. 

 
4. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.  

 
 

 
 

MIGUEL MAC D. APOSIN EdD, CESO V 
              Schools Division Superintendent 

 
Encl.: None 
Reference: None 
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